NATIONAL UNION OF BSNL WORKERS (FNTO)

T-16, Atul Grove Road New Delhi-110001
NO. NU/CHQ/44/ CIRCULAR Dated 12-07-2017

Central Working Committee Meeting at Patna

The Central Working Committee of NUBSNLW (FNTO) has been held on 7" & 8" July-2017 at
Telegraph Recreation Club Patna Bihar under the president-ship of Shri Thomas John K. President
ENTO. Shri R. P. Sinha Circle Secretary. Bihar Circle welcomed the CWC Members. The Circle Union
has arranged an Open session of mass gathering which was addressed by senior officers of BSNL,
INTUC State President, Leaders of sister Unions, over and above the leaders of ENTO.

Accordingly to the agenda notified the following items were discussed and decisions were taken
as follows.

The CWC decided to maintain functional unity with other Unions and support programmes on
issue basis in the interest of the BSNL workers. The CWC decided to participate in the Agitational
‘programme of Hunger strike on 13-07-2017 notified by the BSNLEU Union & Associations. However it

‘is also decided to participate in the one day strike of 27-07-2017. The CWC urged to both the
recognized unions to conduct the united Agitational Programmes of common issues, such as 3"
Wage Revision, Bonus, Compassionate Ground appointments, change of Designation etc, to build up
pressure on BSNL Management to settle the demands without any delay.

The CWC decided not to have any alliance with any of the Recognized Unions nor accept
Council seats at any level, for the time being. In this regard a resolution moved by Shri D.
Chandrasekaran JGS & C/S Tamil Nadu Circle and Shri Alok Nandi Dy.GS & C/S Calcutta Telephones
was adopted. However the CHQ is authorized to take decision on common issues Agitational
Programmes.

The CWC felt that though the Cochin High. Court Case on membership verification is dismissed,
the BSNL should not accept the other minor union members in the councils unless BSNL rules are
amended.

The CWC decided to continue in the Forum i.e. Organization of BSNL Unions & Associations
lead by FNTO. The CWC directed to conduct Circle Conferences wherever due before 31-12-2017.
The CWC reviewed quota position and learned that some of the Circles are receiving the CHQ quota
from the Circle Office, but not remitting to the CHQ. This is gross indiscipline and the CHQ will have no
other alternative but compliant against such unauthorised actions.

The invitation of Kolkata Telephones District to hold next All India Conference at Kolkata is
accepted. The AIC have to be conducted by Feb-2018/ March-2018.

‘With regards

(K. Jayaprakash)
General Secretary.

Note: - 1. The Circle wise mailing list is enclosed herewith for your verification. Please go through it
and necessary changes Deletions/Additions may be done and send it after corrections within
one Week. At present CHQ is printing FNTO News in two Languages English & Hindi, in which
Language your circle is required to send them.

2. All the Circle Secretaries are requested to send the copy of Subscription recovery statement
received from the Department.
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